Lexington Global Warming Action Coalition

200 Follen Road, Lexington, MA 02421

John Silva

Federal Aviation Administration

Airports Division, ANE-600

New England Region

12 New England Executive Park

Burlington, MA 01803

RE: DRAFT Environmental Assessment

National Historic Preservation Act, Section 106 Determination

Department of Transportation Act, Section 4 (f) Statement

Replacement of Hangar 24, Bedford-Hanscom Field (Dec 2008)

Dear Mr. Silva:


The Lexington Global Warming Action Coalition is a citizens’ group concerned about the effects of global warming on our planet.  Our mission is “to educate and to raise awareness about global warming and climate change, and to promote actions on the part of individual citizens and our town government to reduce greenhouse gas emissions and develop sustainable practices throughout the town of Lexington.”

Our activities have included sponsoring world renowned speakers such as Lester Brown, Bill McKibben, and James Hansen, as well as speakers on energy efficiency and an Energy fair. In addition to promoting home energy efficiency, we support the Town of Lexington in their work to reduce greenhouse gases, to meet the Town’s goal of 20% reduction in five years. We applaud the commitment of the Governor and the State Legislature to set carbon emission reduction goals throughout the state, and President Obama’s pledge to reduce emissions nationally 80% by 2050.

We are therefore shocked and dismayed to learn of the proposed actions by Massport to essentially double the hangar capacity for private corporate jets at Hanscom Field, which sits in the towns of Lexington, Concord, Bedford and Lincoln, all of whom have active groups of citizens working to combat global warming.  Corporate jets are the most carbon polluting form of transportation that exists.  A typical private jet generates more than four tons of carbon dioxide equivalent per hour, or about 30 tons for a round trip to Florida, about as much as one of our typical suburban homes generates in a year. 

We believe that as the United States and the rest of the world faces the reality of climate change, deep changes will of necessity be made in how we live and how we travel. Private jet travel is a form of transportation that cannot continue if we expect to bequeath to our descendents the kind of habitable planet that we have enjoyed. For a federal agency to permit speculative construction for corporate jets at Hanscom and for Massport, a state authority, to move forward blindly with obsolete development plans, which not only harm the atmosphere but also the local historic environment, is a sad testament to the failings of our governmental agencies to act in the public interest.

Therefore, we request that these speculative plans for development be put on hold until such time that the urgently needed national transportation planning essential for an environmentally responsible and sustainable planet can take place. 

Sincerely,

Nancy Nolan, for the Lexington Global Warming Action Coalition 

Cc: 

Bryon H. Rakoff, Manager, Planning and Program Branch

Federal Aviation Administration, New England Region

Brona Simon, Executive Director

Massachusetts Historical Commission

Blythe Semmer

Advisory Council for Historic Preservation

Edward J. Markey

Representative, United States Congress

